
TOWNSHIP OF MENDON 
 
 

Minutes: Mendon Township Fire Board Meeting 
Date:  August 12, 2025 
Time:  6:30 p.m. 
Place:  Mendon Township Hall 
 
Attending:   
 
Supervisor Kline, Chief Oatley, Treasurer Griffith, Clerk Cupp, Trustee Watson and 
Trustee Batten  
Also in attendance: Andy S., Assistant Fire Chief 
 
Supervisor Kline called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
 
The agenda was submitted for consideration.  A motion was made by Griffith,  
supported by Batten to approve the agenda. Motion carried 
 
The minutes of the July 1, 2025 regular Mendon Township Fire Board meeting were 
submitted for consideration. A motion was made by Griffith, supported by Watson to 
approve the minutes.  Motion carried. 
 

Floor Business: 
 

a. Chief Oatley’s report: 
 

● There were seven (7) calls total last month. 
● Wages are unchanged 
● I gave Donna a couple of invoices for reimbursement 
● Brian Wiggins is taking the instructor 1 class. We will pay for his 

book. The class is covered by SMOKE 
● Fit and flow testing is in August 27th 
● Hose testing is due in September 15th 
● The truck pump testing I haven’t scheduled yet 
● Still waiting to hear from Enbridge regarding the grant application 

we submitted. Should hear soon.  There are other grants out there.  
I haven’t applied for them yet.   

● The Amish dinner in the fall was a good fundraiser.  Haven’t heard 
from them yet. That was a good fundraiser last time. 

● The pumper replacement;  we put together a Spec package and sent 
that to local fire truck dealers and Midwest.  We should start 
getting prices on that for budgetary reasons at this time.   

● We will be at the Riverfest starting around 11am down in Reed 
River Park like every year.  Gibby’s Hometown Bar & Grill 
donated all of the buns, chips, pickles, BBQ sauce.   



 
 

Old Business: 
  

a. Supervisor Kline communicated we will not hear anything about the 
grant money for the New Fire Station until March of 2026 

 
New Business: 

 
a.    The County came up with a Cardiac Arrest page group.  We get paged   

and alerted on our radios.  If we are in the vicinity, we can respond      
basically as a bystander.  This is to help with faster responses to 
someone in need of CPR.  There are some rules to this.  It is going 
around the County for approval.  I wanted to let you know before I 
sign off on this.  
 

 
The treasurer’s report was submitted for approval. A motion was made by Cupp, 
supported by Batten to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 
 
 
July bills were submitted for consideration and approval for payment. A motion was 
made by Griffith, supported by Batten to approve the bills.  Motion carried. 
 
Good of the Order:  
 
 
A motion was made by Cupp, supported by Batten to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting 
adjourned at 6:42 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Donna Cupp 
 

 
 
 
  

  


